October 25, 1967

The regular meeting of the Commission on Stewardship and Finance was held in the Fellowship Hall of the Church at 6:00 o'clock p.m. on Wednesday, October 25, 1967, with Dr. C. Fred Clark presiding, in the absence of Mr. J. A. McLean, Chairman.

The following members were present:

Dr. Charles Jordan

Mr. J. H. Barton

Mr. C. J. Jones

Mr. D. A. Sorrell

Mr. Alfred Williams

Mr. Charles Chewning

Mr. M. T. Spears, Sr.

Dr. C. Fred Clark

Mrs. Beth May (substituting)

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. There was no treasurer's report.

Mr. C. J. Jones, reporting for the Building Fund, stated that collections of \$15.00 had been made during the past month, leaving a total of \$5,215.00 in this fund. After some discussion about the unpaid pledges to the building fund, it was agreed that the amount uncollected on pledges is much less than was expected, and that the amount left on the books now might as well be forgotten about.

Dr. Clark read a letter addressed to Ken Howard from the firm of Henry Keck, Inc., stating that there would be a delay in repairing the stained glass windows in the sanctuary. The men will be at Duke Memorial on November 6th instead of October 23rd as originally planned.

With reference to the request of Mrs. Bartholomew, Director of Music, for an interim increase in salary, Dr. Jordan stated that since this request had been referred to the Music Committee he could report on it. Dr. Jordan stated that he had been at the last called meeting of the Music Committee, and this matter had not been brought up at that meeting. He said that he understood that Mrs. Bartholomew has been told that her salary would remain as it is for the balance of the Conference Year. The matter can then be brought up again if so desired.

Dr. Jordan mentioned the matter of the parking lot of the church. A suggestion was made that the entrance to the parking lot be changed to Chapel Hill Street, and the exit on Memorial Street. This would necessitate remarking the parking places, mainly. Mr. Spears made a motion that a committee consisting of Mr. Sorrell, Chairman, Mr. C. J. Jones and Mr. Alfred Wil-liams be appointed to make further study of this proposal, and that it be presented to the Official Board in November. Dr. Jordan seconded this motion, and it carried.

Mr. Williams asked for further information relative to a letter he had received, asking him to attend a meeting on Camps in November at the Civic Center. It was pointed out that approximately 20 people from Duke Memorial had received these letters. These letters were sent out by the request of the District Superintendent, Dr. O. L. Hathaway.

There being no further business, Mr. Spears made a motion for adjournment, and Mr. Jones seconded it.

Mr. Chewning dismissed the group with prayer.

Respectfully submitted.

Beth may Beth May (substituting for Mr. Reade as Secretary.